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neighborhood council  
 
 
December 28, 2008 
 
Councilmember Bill Rosendahl 
City Hall, Room 415 
200 N. Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Subject:  Venice High School Pool
 
 
Dear Bill: 
 
The Venice Neighborhood Council would like to thank you and your staff for all they have 
done to help keep the Venice High School pool operational.   
 
In particular, Arturo Pina has united the offices of the school district, recreations and parks and 
the pool community into a functioning working committee.  He has followed through and seen 
that the pool was fixed correctly and without delays.  I know this was no small undertaking. 
 
When we say thank you for your help, please understand we are speaking for the 150 Venice 
High Students and their parents that use the pool daily for their after school activities.  In 
addition to the students, I’m sure the several hundred other swimmers that use this pool for 
adult and special needs programs also feel the same. 
 
This project shows the great leadership you and your staff bring to our community.  We all 
thank you from the bottom of our hearts! 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
Mike Newhouse, President  
Venice Neighborhood Council 
 
Cc:  Secretary@VeniceNC.org,  
 Arturo.pina@lacity.org
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
It's YOUR Venice - get involved! 
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